Dear Fans, Friends, and Media,

I want to take this time to express my deepest and sincere apology for the video that aired on TMZ on May 13,2011.

The video that was aired on TMZ is a careless and irresponsible rant that was egged on by anger and alcohol in response to a fight I was involved with over a year ago. Moments prior to the recording, I was subjected to racial slurs during a physical fight with a group of African American women. This is not a defense for such foul behavior; however, I take full responsibility for my inexcusable comments.

Words cannot erase the pain that I have caused and I hope that those affected by my hurtful words can forgive me.

Sincerely Apologetic,

Christina Hypkins

Christina Hopkins